
BARTON IN FABIS PARISH 

COUNCIL  

  

Minutes of the Meeting of Barton in Fabis Parish Council held on Thursday 3 

September 2020 at 7:35 p.m. held remotely 

 

  

PRESENT  

  

Allan Kerr (Chairman), Bill Harrison, Helen Fletchers, and Diane Harrison. 

IN ATTENDANCE  

Bev Angell (Clerk) and Rushcliffe Borough Councillor Rex Walker  

Apologies were received from Julian Coles and Nottinghamshire County Councillor Andrew 

Brown. 

 

1295. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST.   

No declarations were made. 

 

1296. MINUTES. 

The minutes of the meeting held on 2 July 2020 and extra ordinary meetings held on 9 July 

2020 and 30 July 2020 were approved for signature by the Chairman. 

 

1297. DISTRICT REPORT.  

It was reported that the Government had recently published a consultation on the future of 

dealing with planning applications.  I was agreed that s separate meeting be held to 

consider the proposals in detail and respond accordingly.  In a bid to curb fly tipping, 

Rushcliffe Borough Council has placed additional signage in “hotspots” and provided litter 

bins. Advice was being sought on the use of CCTV 

 

1298. GREATER NOTTINGHAM STRATEGIC PLAN. 

The Plan is currently out for consultation and it was agreed to support a coordinated 

response from Kingston on Soar Parish Council, Gotham Parish Council and Thrumpton 

Parish Meeting.  The cost of the advice to support the response will cost £1,800, with the 

cost being met jointly be the partner parish councils 

 

1299. MINERALS LOCAL PLAN. 

Information is still awaited on when the inquiry will take place, with it being anticipated 

that the Parish Council will be able to present its case to the inspector. 

 

 

1300. CRIME REPORT. 

The crime figures for June, provided by Nottinghamshire Police, were circulated and the 

contents noted 



 

1301. PLANNING APPLICATION: POWER STATION SITE. 

The application was considered and it was agreed to object to the proposal on the 

following grounds. Concerns were raised over the volume of traffic that the new site could 

generate, with the possibility of “rat running” on the smaller rural roads in the area.  The 

possibility of toxins being released into the atmosphere was flagged up as a concern. The 

site was considered to be in the green belt and therefore the restrictions on development 

should therefore apply. 

 

1302. FINANCE. 

The clerk circulated a statement setting out payments and receipts to 31 June August.  It 

was agreed that the report be noted. 

 

Cheques totalling £618.60 were submitted for approval. 

 

1303 DATE OF NEXT MEETING. 

  

The date of the meeting will be on 5 November 2020 
 
The meeting closed at 8:55 p.m. 
 

 

 


